### WACO Family and Friends;

We have decided to change our monthly meeting time and place because of the chance of bad weather and because it will be cold and wet if nothing else.

We have decided to not have our regular meeting but instead have a WACO luncheon on Wednesday, January 17<sup>th</sup>, 1:00 pm at Spears. Spears will let us have a room to ourselves so we can have a short meeting and a good time. Maybe a few more things but not much.

We do not have a whole lot to go over except getting ready for the Cars for Charity Show and the Regionals.

We will resume our regular meeting times in February.

Below is a sad note and request from Gerald Allen, one of our WACO members. First I want to say my son passed away on Sunday evening he had a Camaro and his mother wants to have some or any Chevys at the services if the weather is good. If any member is willing please let me know I will get the funeral date when it is set. Please pray for me and my family Thanks Gerald Allen

Please bring your **Chevelle Raffle ticket** sales money or tickets to the January meeting so that David Hime can get things turned in. At the January meeting we will talk about any time that may be still left for additional sales.

We should have a **WACO poker night / Casino night** so we can all learn to play 21 / black jack. It would be a good time and we can play with Chevelle Bucks for prizes or something. Think about it, get with me.

Here are the January Birthdays that I have collected:

Jan. 19 Tammy Stagner

Jan. 20 Richard Bartel

Be sure and wish them a Happy Birthday when there day comes around!

Becky & Doug Stukey

Please take a minute out of your busy lives and go take a look at our WACO website. <a href="https://www.wichitachevelle.com">www.wichitachevelle.com</a>

We are trying to bring attention to the Midwest Chevelle Regionals (MCR) that we are hosting in 2024.

Please look our site over and let me know what you think or what changes you think we should make.

After the Regionals we can change it back or whatever.

If WACO owes anyone any money for what they had to purchase for the Christmas party, please let me know so that I can get you reimbursed. Send me an email or let me know at the next meeting.

**Cars for Charity Show** is just around the corner. We have several members that have entered their cars. Show dates: January 20-21, 2024, Century II. I think that set up is on Friday.

Don't we usually meet for lunch and then go to this show? Please let me know if I am correct and if we want to do it again this year. Isn't the show usually on Friday and Saturday?

Whether we have a luncheon at the time of the car show or not, let's get one planned.

We have a fine group of gentlemen working on putting together the **Midwest Chevelle Regionals 2024** here in Wichita. If you have any suggestions please let Kevin Clark, Bob Cox or David Hime know about them. They are making good progress in most areas but can use all of the help and suggestions that they can get.

If you need some upholstery work done please contact Russell Webbers friend Jessie Foraker 316-932-3991 at Stardust Upholstery. He will get you fixed right up.

Have any of you ever seen a 1991 Chevrolet Caravan 2 door station wagon? There are some out there, search facebook market place and more to find one.

The **Kansas Sunflower Swap Meet** at Century II is coming soon. WACO has swap meet spaces for members to use. Gather up your parts, save up your money and get ready to buy and sell stuff. ©

# Home - Kansas Sunflower Swapmeet for Charity

kssunflowerswapmeet.com

https://kssunflowerswapmeet.com

The Ultimate Swap Meet for Charity · Friday March 1st & Saturday March 2nd · 2024

We are doing good on selling the grill raffle tickets. We have sold enough tickets to pay for the grill so more sales will be profit for WACO.

V-8 BBQ Grill Raffle. We are now selling raffle tickets for someone to win a beautiful V-8 looking gas grill. We have the grill and will be selling tickets at the next meeting and WACO Luncheon.

If members will help sell the tickets or at least buy some then we be successful. We raffled one off in the past and did real good raising money for the club. The tickets will only be \$1.00 each or 6 tickets for \$5.00.

The grill costs around \$550.00 so it is a sizeable investment by WACO. Plus we have to buy the raffle tickets. They may cost around another \$100 plus the fliers. We have around \$700.00 invested.

Please send me information to put in the "WACO Update". As you can tell most of this stuff I make up myself except for the minutes which are always good for more information. Even jokes from Doug are acceptable. ©

### WACO Events-\*\*\*\*\*

<u>WACO Monthly Meeting</u> –Do not forget to bring your show and tell item for the meeting.

#### WACO Luncheon -

**CAR SHOWS:** follow one of the following links.

https://www.audacy.com/keyn/events

http://www.mulvanemarauders.com/index2.cfm

Cars for Charity Show is just around the corner. If you are going to enter your car then you better do it now. We have several members that plan on entering their cars. Contact Doug for more information. January 20-21, 2024, Century II.

**SWAP MEETS:** Please let me know if you hear of more swap meets that I need to list.

## Home - Kansas Sunflower Swapmeet for Charity

kssunflowerswapmeet.com

https://kssunflowerswapmeet.com

The Ultimate Swap Meet for Charity · Friday March 1st & Saturday March 2nd · 2024

## **CRUISES:**

# Needed or For Sale items:

#### **Current Officers:**

President – Kevin Clark 316-644-6049 <a href="mailto:ksnclark@cox.net">ksnclark@cox.net</a>
Vice President – Doug Stukey 316-832-1028 <a href="mailto:boatman\_55@sbcglobal.net">boatman\_55@sbcglobal.net</a>
Ast. Vice President – Bob Cox 316-209-1054 <a href="mailto:robs427chvl@hotmail.com">robs427chvl@hotmail.com</a>
Secretary – Becky Stukey 316-832-1028 <a href="mailto:boatman\_55@sbcglobal.net">boatman\_55@sbcglobal.net</a>
Treasurer – David Gohring 316-706-0973 <a href="mailto:degohring@outlook.com">degohring@outlook.com</a>

Web Site: www.wichitachevelle.com

Facebook: facebook.com/wichitaareachevelleowners

David Gohring WACO – Treasurer 7550 N Greenwich Wichita KS 67226-8253 316-744-2381 H# 316-706-0973 C# degohring@outlook.com

I am – You are, "We the People"
Today is the most important day of your life.
In God We Trust
Never Forget
Let it go!